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Annual Theme: 

2016: Be the Face of Mercy 
 

 
Term: 3         Week: 8 

Friday 2nd September 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
What’s on next week? 
 

Monday 5th September 
Assembly 2.20pm 

 

Tuesday 6th September 
 

 
Wednesday 7th September 

 
 

Thursday 8th September 
Senior LC Gold Expo 

 

Friday 9th September 
Senior LC Mass  12pm   

School Sacramental Celebration 

Journeying 
Together  
in Christ 

Luke 14:25-33 

In this week’s Gospel Jesus addresses the cost of discipleship to a large crowd. 
 

These words from Pope Francis are addressed to youth and touch on the cost of 
discipleship and the promise that awaits all who follow Jesus: 

 

Dear young men and women, in Christ you find fulfilled your every desire for 
goodness and happiness. He alone can satisfy your deepest longings, which are 

so often clouded by deceptive worldly promises.  
 

As Saint John Paul II said: “He is the beauty to which you are so attracted; it is 
he who provokes you with that thirst for fullness that will not let you settle for 

compromise; it is he who urges you to shed the masks of a false life; it is he who 
reads in your hearts your most genuine choices, the choices that others try to 

stifle. It is Jesus who stirs in you the desire to do something great with your lives”  
 

(cf. Discourse at the Prayer Vigil at Tor Vergata, 19 August 
2000: Insegnamenti XXIII/2, [2000], 212). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What is your commitment to Jesus?  
Can you be counted among those who follow Jesus? 

Take time to reflect. 

 
 

St. Luke’s Catholic Primary School acknowledges the Bangarang and Yorta Yorta people, the traditional 
custodians of the land on which our school is situated. We commit to working in partnership with 

Aboriginal people for reconciliation and justice. 

 

St. Luke's  
Catholic Primary School 

Community Newsletter 
629 Goulburn Valley Highway,Shepparton North, Victoria, 3631 

Phone:   5822 1834, Fax:   5822 2503 
Email:   principal@slshepparton.catholic.edu.au  ~  newsletter@slshepparton.catholic.edu.au 

 
 

Web:   www.slshepparton.catholic.edu.au   Twitter:   https://twitter.com/StLukes_PS       F/book:   https://www.facebook.com/slshepparton    
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PRINCIPALS REPORT: 

Last weekend we celebrated the 
Sacraments of Eucharist and 
Confirmation. It was a special time for 
our young people, their families and 
our parish.  We live in a good place 
and the support I saw for these young people and their 
faith journeys was inspiring. We have an obligation to 
continue supporting each other.  Bishop Leslie wanted to 
pass on how much he enjoyed his time with us. He was 
impressed with the level of understanding and preparation 
by the candidates. 
 
Community Group Update: 
Our Trivia night a few weeks ago was very successful. 
We raised approximately $7000. With our proposed 
network of pathways and the boxing of our sandpit just 
about ready, these funds will be very helpful.  A proposal 
to have the Trivia Night every two years was discussed. 
As we near the end of the year, we will start putting 
together our Year of Events for 2017, so these can be 
published. We are very mindful of the positive 
commitment we already have from our parents and we do 
not want to overcommit people.  
Book week was discussed and from what I witnessed last 
week, it was very successful and a lot of fun. An idea/
strategy which promotes reading MUST be good.   
Relay for Life was discussed and a recommendation to 
look at this in 2017 was put forward. 
 
COMING UP: 

Last Day of Term Sporting Colours day 

Term 4- Ladies/Men’s nights, graduation mass, 
disco, Triathlon 

 

Happy Father’s Day 
Celebrating our parents/carers on days 
such as this is special. As a dad, I love 
how my children keep things simple. A 
simple message on a handwritten card 
or something similar is all it takes. I will 

also take a few moments and thank God for my Dad. 
Although, he is no longer alive, I am blessed every day 
because my mum and dad guided me through life (and 
continue to) hopefully to be the best dad I can be. 
 

This morning’s breakfast was sensational. It was great to 
see everyone in a relaxed environment. Fr. Joe and Fr. 
Bernie were able to be with us and mingle with everyone. 
There was a great atmosphere- thank you!  More photos 
on our twitter and facebook pages. 
 

Finals time is upon us and our netball 
girls had a great win last Saturday 19-14. 
Going in as underdogs, they knew they 
had to play very well. They brought their 
A- game to GF day. Each quarter was 

very close. Well done girls and coach/
manager.  This Saturday our soccer team do 
battle in the GF (see soccer report for details). 
We wish them all the best. 
 

The Sandhurst Arts on Show was a first for me. It was 
wonderful to see students from St. Luke’s perform on the 

‘big stage’ at Notre Dame.  Exploring and 
showcasing our creative talents is so 
important. A huge thank you to Mrs. 
O’Keeffe for all her extra work behind the 
scenes and on days she doesn’t work at 
St. Luke’s. See our Twitter and/or 
Facebook page for more photos and video. 

Great work students! 
 
I am thrilled when I look back over what I have focused on 
in this week’s Principal’s section: Discipleship, Community 
Group, Sacraments, Father’s Day, Sport and the 
Arts!!  This why schools are a great place especially St. 
Luke’s. 
 

Enjoy your weekend. 
David Keenan 

Father’s Day Brekkie 
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MJR is centered on the belief that we are the image of Jesus to all those around us. We 
are his representatives and our actions should reflect His values”. 

Prayer Celebrations 
When: Friday 9th September           
What: School Sacramental Celebration 
Where: Gathering Space                  
Time: 10.30am 

St Brendan’s Parish 
When: Saturday 3rd September  
What: Presentation of Sacramental Certifi-
cates 
Where: St Brendan’s Catholic Church 
Time: Saturday 6pm. Sunday 11am 

Making Jesus Real: 

Whole School Social Skills Focus:  
For week 8 our social skills focus is FORGIVENESS:  
 

 1. Able to say sorry 
 2. Able to forgive and forget 
 3. Able to try again 
  
Throughout the year we invite our families to reinforce 
each set of social skills  that are the focus for our fortnight. These social skills link with the 
Making Jesus Real (MJR) program in our school.  
 

Our MJR scripture for this fortnight is:    
Forgive us our trespasses, as we forgive those who trespass against us  -  Matt.6:12 

LEARNING COMMUNITY 
MASSES 

 
 

 

 
SENIOR  

LEARNING COMMUNITY 
Friday 9th September 

12.00pm  - Gathering Space 
 
 
 
 

 

      

      

      

      

Sacramental Program 2016 
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Potato Olympics: 

On Friday the the 19th of August the Junior Learning Community 
celebrated their learning about cultures and mathematics through the 
fun filled event - The Potato Olympics. Rain was not going to stop us!! 
Prior to the day students built a personal relationship with a potato. 
They selected a country they hoped to learn about and that became 
the nationality of their little spud. Each potato received a name, a date 
of birth and even an Olympic sport talent. The students had to fill in 
details on a 'potato passport' of their own heritage and their 
potatoes.   
 
On the day, the students were no longer just one/two's - they became 
trainers of an athlete! And their maths skills were really put to the test! 
Our day began with an opening ceremony - an Olympic flame and all!! 
 
The events that the 'trainers' and potatoes competed in were:  
Long Distance - students measured the length of their potatoes roll.  
Triathlon - students read co-ordinates on a map to locate different 
flags.  

Equestrian - potatoes and their horses ran hurdles adding a specific 
score for every hurdle they jumped over.  
Bowling - potatoes were hurled into bowling pins and 
trainers multiplied their pins by 5 or by 2. (lots of potato injuries 
occurred in this sport) 
Synchronized Swimming - Potatoes swam and danced in a bucket of 
water while trainers kept an eye on an analogue clock and timed 
one minute beginning at different intervals. 
 
Our memorable day concluded with each potato and trainer receiving 
a gold medal for their outstanding mathematics and sportsmanship! 
Thank-you to all parents who were able to come and support the 
students at the opening ceremony and with the events during the 
day!! 
Stay tuned for our book launch in week 10 - Some potatoes make a re
-appearance in narrative form! 
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Awards / Achievements: 

Book Week: 

    Encouragement  
Award 

You Can Do it 
Award 

PREP 
Prep H Jackson Maxted Alyssa Pinnock 

Prep K Brodie Payne Claudia Scarcella 

        

YEAR  

1 / 2 

1/2 B Isaac Beamish Cooper Harmer 

1/2 J     

1/2 R Emily Dooling Scarlet Byers 

        

YEAR  

3 / 4 

3/4 C Christopher Boschetti Ella Tennent 

3/4 H/
S 

Max Cole Megan Payne 

3/4 M Anoushka Wijesingha Ryan Schwarz 

        

YEAR 

 5 / 6 

5/6 D Jordan Munro Mitch Boschetti 

5/6 H Emily Hoornweg Lidia Amadei 

Book Week 2016 
We celebrated Book Week with a parade, book activities and excursions to the Sheppar-
ton Library. It was fantastic to see so many students and teachers dressed as Australian 

book characters, to link with this year’s Book Week theme,  
‘Australia: Story Country’. 

 
 

Snow Globe  
Winners 

 

Advertising the right and wrong things to  

flush down the toilet 

Alina Reid, Blessing Nhanhanga,and Hailey Moffatt   



 

Page 6 

Year 6 Environmental Team: 

Parish News: 

Presentation of Certificates 
Special congratulations to all the children who celebrated their Confirmation and First Eucharist last weekend.  It was a 

beautiful celebration of faith and wonderful to share this experience with the children and their families. 
 

At this weekend masses the children will be presented with their Certificate.  Families are asked to attend one of the 
following masses Saturday 3rd September 6.00pm or Sunday 4th September 11.00am. 

 
Please ensure that you sit in the main part of the Church and not upstairs.  Children will be called forward during 

Mass to receive their certificate. 

Bocce Day  

13th of September 9:10 – 9:55 3/4 Harmer-Segrave 
13th of September 10:10 – 10:55 3/4 Murray 
13th of September 11:40 – 12:25 3/4 Calder 
13th of September 12:40 – 13:25 5/6 Dainton 

13th of September 14:25 – 15:10 5/6 Hicks 

14th of September 9:10 – 9:55 1/2 Ryan 
14th of September 10:10 – 10:55 1/2 Johnson 
14th of September 11:40 – 12:25 1/2 Black 
14th of September 12:40 – 13:25 Prep Hoskin 

Children’s Chatter Matters! 
Ten activities will be provided each term focusing on key areas of 
oral language supporting literacy. Feel free to adjust these activities 
according to your child’s grade level. Ten activities will be provided 
over this term targeting phonological awareness skills. Phonological 
awareness is one of the key building blocks for reading and writing. It is listening to, 
and thinking about the sounds in words. 

8. The conjunction ‘because’ helps to explain cause and effect. You can use ‘what’s 
wrong pictures’ to generate sentences and get your child to explain and justify why the 
picture is funny. For example: 

 

 

 
This picture is silly BECAUSE the little dog has a bigger bone than big dog. Remember  
‘just because’ is not an acceptable answer, make sure your child explains why.  
Encourage older children to explain double meanings and word play in jokes. For 
example: this joke is funny BECAUSE....... Clocks tick, the lips are sticking to the clock 
and when the words are joined together it makes lipstick.   
 

Curriculum Update: 

Gold Rush Expo: 

Created by Zac Metcalf 5/6 H 
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St Luke’s Sports Club 

         GOOD LUCK TO THE U/12s THIS SATURDAY IN THE GRAND FINAL!!!!!! 

U/12s won their Preliminary Final last Saturday and are now playing in the GRAND FINAL this 
Saturday 3rd September against Wilmot Road at 12.15am on the Main Pitch, McEwen Reserve.  

PRESENTATION NIGHT (with Netball) is this FRIDAY SEPT 2ND (3.30 – 5.00PM) 
(Sausage and drink afterwards) 

Just a reminder to all team managers to bring soccer tops and tubs to presentation night. Also, 
email team photos direct to Jo Zampaglione (if not yet done).              Peter O’Brien  

2016 U/13 PREMIERS - St Luke’s 1 
Our Grade 6 Girls took to the court last weekend in the Grand Final with 
instructions that if they believed they could do it then they would, from their Coach 
Andrea Tuohey.  They knew what they had to do and the game plan all fell into 
place with St Luke’s leading the way at the end of each quarter. They showed no 
sign of letting this once chance slip away.   
The team was well supported by Caitlyn Tuohey in the Centre being named Most 
Valuable Player of the Match helping her side defeat GVGS 19-14. A fitting way to 
end the season for Coach Andrea Tuohey who has led this side since Grade 3 in 
2013. No doubt the girls will now be equipped to take their netball to the next level. 
The excitement from players and supporters on the sideline was an absolute thrill 
to watch. Congratulations Girls, a well-deserved win by a bunch of girls that were a 
pleasure to watch. Looking forward to celebrating our year tonight at our very first 
Sports Club Presentation Night.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
St Luke’s 1 Premiers 

Back:  Cassy Sutherland, Taylor Wilson, Haley Moffatt,  
Caitlyn Tuohey,  Danni Baker, Lidia Amadei 

Front: Lily Prior, Leah Collins, Hannah Doyle,  
Emily Daimianopoulos 

Netball                 Netball Coordinator: 

                  Jo Zampaglione: 0448 218 784 

Soccer                         Soccer Coordinator: 

                  Peter O’Brien: 0412 594 194 

*Sports Results also now available on Skoolbag app under “News” 

GET INTO TENNIS!!  
 

Tennis Coaching is being held on Tuesday’s and 
Thursday’s at  

McEwen Reserve Tennis Club (Brauman St) 
  

 Start or improve your tennis skills in a group or private lesson!  We 
cater for all age groups and standards. Your child can become a Hot 

Shots champion in our specialised program for 5 – 9 year olds or start 
playing real tennis. 

 
Tennis can be played by everybody, everywhere. What are you waiting 

for!! 
We provide a safe environment that encourages learning the skills of 

tennis with an emphasis on fun and fitness for all levels. 
 

For more details or to enrol in a  
coaching program please contact:  

 
McEwen Reserve Tennis Club Coach 

Bruce Ferguson 0438571831 or email bomberferg@gmail.com 

Other: 

SHEPP NORTH TENNIS 
CLUB -    JUNIORS 

NEEDED!! 
 

 If you are interested in 

playing Saturday morning tennis, 
or you know of anyone who 

might be, contact Wendy 
Sidebottom for more details. 

 
The competition starts the 

first Saturday in Term 4. Names 
must be in by FRIDAY 

2nd SEPTEMBER to 
Wendy (0427 

298385) to register 
teams. 
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Other: 

Dear Junior Cricketers and 
Parents, 
 
The Shepparton / Youth Club 
United Cricket Club welcome you to the 2016/17 
season. We look forward to having another great 
season together and many more years of 
development and enjoyment throughout our 
cricket programs. 
 
We invite all existing 
and new junior 
members to: 

 
 
For more information please contact: 
Glenys Probst 0417 232 190 
Will Adams 0418 999 834  
Tony Giblin 0407 246 778 

 

Junior Stadium Netball 
Shepparton Sports Stadium  

Fridays 4.00pm/4.45pm timelslots!! 
TERM 4 NETBALL FOR   
UNDER 11s & UNDER 9s 
Indoor Netball for age groups run-
ning over 10 weeks starting Friday 
7th October. Fee: $60 

 

Games for Net-Set-Go and  
Modified Netball 
Participants in 2016 
 
“Learn as you Play“ Games  for 6 – 8 yrs 
Teaching umpires, rotating rosters, 
 patches all inclusive.  Fee: $70 
 
Registration/Inquires  -  Kylie 0419 998190 
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Sun Smart: 
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                                              TERM 3:   

Week 9 Monday 5th September Assembly @ 2.20pm 

 Thursday 8th September SLC Gold Expo 

 Friday 9th September School Sacramental Celebration 
Senior Learning Community Mass 

 

Week 10 Monday 12th September Assembly @ 2.20pm 

 Tuesday 13th  September Board Meeting 

 Wednesday 14th September Community Group Meeting 

 Friday 16th September Supporters Day  -  Led by Year 6 
2.15pm finish   -  Term 3 ends 

School Holidays 

Week 1 Monday 5th October Pupil Free Day 

 Tuesday 4th October Term 4 commences 

Subject to change—Most images from Google  

Lunch Orders:   
Lunch order day is Wednesday, please remind your child to place their 
lunch order in the lunch tub first thing in the morning. 
please only large brown lunch bags available from the office - $2 
for 50.  

If there are any discrepancies with lunch orders, the matter is to be dealt with on the day 
of the lunch order. Children need to tell their teacher or come to the Office straight away. 

Thank you. 

Contact Numbers:                     
PRE LOVED UNIFORMS 
Paula Holland    0438 311 991 
Kaylene Armstrong  0417 454 250 
TOWN BUS: 
Shepparton Transit  5831 2150                          
COUNTRY BUS:  
Co-Ord: Paul Lucas         5825 2344 
OUT OF SCHOOL CARE: 
Stepping Stones    1300 665 699 
SCHOOL BANKING 
Stacey East   1438 426 612 /  
    stace_132@hotmail.com 

School Information: 

Important Dates: 


